Christie Teets

From: Connie <luvmy2girls85@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, May 25, 2022 12:51 PM

To: City Recorder **Subject:** Molalla skate park

I am writing in support of renaming the Molalla skate park after Timateo Delacruz.

I unfortunately cannot be there this evening.

Timateo was one of the lead forces to establishing this park for our town. His hard work and determination as a kid helped put this idea into motion. Without Tim, Molalla may not have ever had a skate park. It is this type of encouragement we should give to our young that is you want a change, put in the effort for a solution, gain an understanding of diplomacy and government. I want people to remember him, his legacy which without a doubt is this park. I want people to feel encouraged and inspired by this man who is gone too soon. In an age of technology, our children of this town need to be encouraged to get out, exercise and socialize. With the park in its current state, this could be a wonderful incentive to encourage others to make sure this is a safe area for kids to play, and motivate our town to work together, and shoot for the stars

Connie Gordon Sent from my iPhone